Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, June 12, 2008
The meeting was called to order at 6:38 p.m.

Business Meeting

President’s Report: 

· The state meeting is scheduled for October 24 – 26th at Mo Ranch.
· There is a t-shirt contest for the 10th anniversary of TMN; Jim has a copy of the rules.
· We need to schedule plant identification for the Cottonwood Branch project. Jim asked about everyone’s availability for Saturday, June 21st at 8 am? Jim will send out an e-mail. 
· Jackie offered to make the Cottonwood project the subject of a technical writing course. Students would generate a master plan.  The class begins on July 21st, and the plan would be ready by the end of the summer.  Jim Anding moved to accept this plan, and Joanne seconded.  Anonymously approved.
Old Business
Chapter Badge: Mark passed around various design options for the chapter badge. A vote was taken for Arial font and a green color. It was moved that the chapter buy 50 patches, which members can then buy from the chapter. The motion was seconded and approved.
Committee Reports

Treasurer: The treasurer stated that the balance stands as last month.

Membership:  Kitty has a list of those who have turned in background check forms.  She has 29. These only need to be turned in for those who will be working with children.  She needs “hold harmless” forms from everyone. Those who aren’t sure if they’ve turned one in should check with her during the break. Kitty reminded everyone to turn in their volunteer and advanced training hours. They have a new form that allows folks to report volunteer hours and training hours on the same form. They’d like everyone’s opinion; if we like it,  Jackie will put in on the website. Folks can report their hours by filling out the form and e-mailing it to Kitty with a subject line, for example, “June TMN Hours.”  
Some people in the 06 class who earned dragonfly pins did not get them.  Let Kitty know if you didn’t get your pin. Similarly, if anyone in the ’05 class who earned their shrimp pin didn’t get it, let Kitty know.

Training:  Training classes are almost ready; they will be on Tuesday nights.  Kitty has sent out an informational letter to people who have expressed interest in TMN, but she hasn’t had anyone sign up yet. Carrie will be taking over publicity for that..

Advanced Training:  Mark reminded everyone to submit ideas for advanced training for approval in at least a few days in advance. Officially, training needs to be related to Texas and the Brazos Valley, but this needs to be looked at.  Some preapproved events don’t match that criterion.  Saturday, June 14th will be a composting seminar; it’s 4 hours long at the Brazos Center starting at 9 am. If you know of an activity, send it their way.
Outreach:  Jean Paul reported that our booth at Post Oak mall for the first annual recycling extravaganza was a success.  He especially thanked Jackie and Pat for staffing the booth.
Volunteer Opportunities:  Dwight reported that we need another work day at TCWC.  He’ll send out an e-mail. We also need someone to do amphibian watch next Wednesday around 8:30 pm.  He’ll send out a map. They’ll also be tearing down the Alien Invader exhibit at the museum.  Dwight will need help at 9 am tomorrow morning at the museum. Other opportunities include the Cottonwood Branch project tentatively on June 21st.  Tuesday nights they can use help at the Aquatic Center.
Website: Jackie reported that there are new pictures on the website. She has release forms for kids whose photos we would like to put on the web.  She’ll leave the forms at the aquatic center. If it’s a group shot, no release is needed, but if the photo focuses in on one or two kids, then their parents need to sign a release for us to post the photo on the web.  There’s also space on the website for member’s photos. Be sure to check the calendar for advanced training and volunteer training opportunities.
Newsletter: Jimmie reported that the newsletter is out today.  But the newsletter never stops – if you do anything this summer, write a short description and send it to them.  They’re getting lots of participation, but they want more.

Social Committee: We got a certificate of appreciation from the Solid Waste Management Authority for our participation in the Recycling Extravaganza. Jackie and Pat got to interact with people at the other tables, which was good. The next canoe trip will be Oct. 11th, weather and creek height permitting. A group went to First Friday last week.  David suggested that we have dinner together and then go to Kyle Field to watch the bats. Joanne suggested that we wait until July to do this.

New Business – There was no new business

The business meeting was adjourned at 7:20.

Program: For the program, Mark Tjoelker gave a talk about “Global Climate Change and the Future of Texas Forests.”
The next meeting will take place on July 10th; Dr. Novak from the holistic garden will speak.
